
Ad Hoc Senior Advisory Committee 

19 September 2019 

Location: Graves Library Business Center 
 

Attendance: Susan Boak, Amy Francis, Beverly Soule 

Absent: Ken Olsen, George Acker, Bill Leffler 
 

Minutes/Actions from the previous meeting on 11 July 2019 were accepted. 
 
There was discussion regarding the offered brick paving of a section along 
Ocean Ave in front of the River Club.  Our committee feels that the bricks will 
buckle and cause a walking hazard, We feel that the Town should not take on the 
increased liability of pedestrian injury and also the higher maintenance involved 
with this type of pavement. Our views have been presented to the Selectmen at 
their last meeting by Susan Boak and Bill Llefler. 
 
The committee discussed again our goals for proposed housing in the Village 
Parcel. As presented to that committee we feel strongly that any housing should 
be multi-generational and should reflect the architectural character of the town. 
 
The possibility of assisted living in Kennebunkport has been raised as a separate 
issue from Village Parcel development. We continue to look at options and 
outside examples. This issue would need a lot of work to flesh out involving a 
survey and focus groups. We feel it would require too much work for the 
Committee at this time. We need to know how much of our base is interested, 
 
Open Action items:  
 
SAC_AI_53 assigned to Bill Leffler speak with Rotary regarding possible 
donation of $1000 to buy 30 long life CO detectors 
 
SAC_AI_54 Amy Francis and Susan Boak. Meet with Kennebunkport Fire Chief 
regarding CO detectors.  Discuss his help in identifying homes that need these 
detectors. 
 
NEW Action items: 
SAC_AI_55 assigned to all committee members, development of additional 
comments for presentation to the Village Parcel Committee.  
 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Amy Francis 

 

 


